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Boulder City Welcomes New Deputy Fire Chief, Police Officer   
Boulder City Fire Department (BCFD) has been extremely busy through the 

COVID-19 pandemic. Last week, a new Deputy Fire Chief joined the team: 

Greg Chesser. Deputy Chief Chesser has more than 34 years of experience in 

fire service, with more than two decades in management. He has served as a 

firefighter, training officer, assistant fire chief in prevention, assistant 

operations chief, and as a fire chief for the U.S. Air Force. He holds an MBA 

in Public Administration from Columbia Southern University in Orange 

Beach, Alabama.  As Assistant Fire Chief Operations for the F. E. Warren Air 

Force Base in Wyoming, he managed 44 line firefighters and an Emergency 

Communications Center with five personnel. The position was approved in 

the FY2021 budget in May 2020 and confirmed during the June 23, 2020 City 

Council meeting. He officially started working with the department on July 

15, 2020.  “I’ve been living in Clark County since the beginning of the year 

and currently looking to make my home here in Boulder City,” Deputy Chief 

Chesser said. “I have met the team working at BCFD, and I look forward to 

being a part of the team. I feel that Chief Gray and I, working together, can 

do great things to strengthen the response and efforts of the department.”  

Boulder City Officer Anil Sharma was sworn in last week before City Council. 

He started as an explorer for the Boulder City Police Department and was 

hired last year, just before starting the training academy. “I am excited to 

become a part of the community in Boulder City. There is a trust between 

the residents of Boulder City and the officers that serve the community, and 

that bond is one I hope to continue to strengthen, “ said Officer Sharma.  A 

native of California, Officer Sharma has been living in Clark County for over a 

decade. His parents are immigrants from India and he is a first generation 

U.S. citizen. “My parents came in search of the American Dream, and 

through their success, I decided to give back and serve as an officer,” Officer 

Sharma added. “I enjoy talking to people and this career gives me the 

opportunity to meet so many new people and make a positive impact.” 

Welcome to both men as they join our fantastic community! 

Upcoming Meetings Via Live Stream*: 
 

July 22, 2020   7:00 p.m. Historic Preservation Committee Meeting 

July 27, 2020   4:45 p.m. Parks and Recreation Commission Meeting 

July 29, 2020   3:30 p.m. Utility Advisory Committee Workshop 
 

The second City Council meetings in July and December are always vacated; that is again the case this year.    

* Directive 024 continues the earlier directives regarding public meetings through July 31. Please visit  

www.bcnv.org/council for details on live stream and how to provide comment.   
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